## WASHINGTON COUNTY, TENNESSEE:

## A BIBLIOGRAPHY

The following is a bibliography of articles, books, theses, dissertations, reports, other printed items, and filmed documentaries related to various aspects of the history of Washington County, Tennessee and its' people. Citations for which the archive has copies are marked with an asterisk.

- Alexander, J. E., with revisions by C. H. Mathes. *A Historical Sketch of Washington College, Tennessee*. (Washington College, Tenn.: Washington College Press, 1902).
- Alexander, Mary Henderson. "Black Life in Johnson City, Tennessee, 1856-1965: A Historical Chronology." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 2001).
- \* Alexander, Thomas B. *Thomas A. R. Nelson of East Tennessee* (Nashville: Tennessee Historical Commission, 1956).
- \* Allison, John. *Dropped Stitches in Tennessee History* (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1991, reprint of 1897 edition).
- Ambler, Robert F. Embree Footprints: a Genealogy and Family History of the Embree Descendants of Robert of New Haven and Stamford, Connecticut, 1643-1656. (Robbinsdale, Minn.: R. F. Ambler, 1997).
- Archer, Cordelia Pearl. "History of the Schools of Johnson City, Tennessee, 1868-1950" (Thesis, East Tennessee State College, 1953).
- Asbury, Francis. Journals and Letters. (Nashville: Abingdon Press, 1958), vol. 1.
- Augsburg, Paul Deresco. Bob and Alf Taylor: Their Lives and Lectures; the story of Senator Robert Love Taylor and Governor Alfred Alexander Taylor. (Morristown, Tenn.: Morristown Book Company, Inc., c. 1925).
- Bailey, Chad F. "Heritage Tourism in Washington County, Tennessee: Linking Place, Placelessness, and Preservation." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 2016).
- Bailey, William P. and Wendy Jayne. *Green Meadows Mansion, Tipton Haynes State Historic Site: Historic Structure Report.* (Nashville: Tennessee Historical Commission, 1991).
- \* Bailey, William Perry, Jr. History of First United Methodist Church of Johnson City, Tennessee, 1865-1990 (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, c. 1990).
- \* Barksdale, Kevin. The Lost State of Franklin: America's First Secession (Lexington: University Press of Kentucky, 2008).
- Baratte, John J. "The Tipton-Haynes Place II, The Later Years," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 29 (1970): 125-129.

- Beeson, Helen S. "Walter P. Brownlow, Republican." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1967).
- Bellamy, James W. "The Political Career of Landon Carter Haynes," *East Tennessee Historical Society Publications* 28 (1956): 102-126.
- \* Belt, Gordon T. with Traci Nichols-Belt. *John Sevier, Tennessee's First Hero* (Charleston, S. C.: The History Press, 2014).
- \* Bennett, Charles M. and the Watauga Association of Genealogists, compiled by Loraine Bennett Rae. Washington County, Tennessee Tombstone Inscriptions plus Genealogical Notes, Vol. I (Nashville, Tennessee: TRAECO Printing, 1977).
- \* Bennett, Charles M. and the Watauga Association of Genealogists, compiled by Loraine Bennett Rae. Washington County, Tennessee, Tombstone Inscriptions plus Genealogical Notes, Vol II (Nashville, Tennessee: TRAECO Printing, 1978).
- \* Bennett, Charles M. and the Watauga Association of Genealogists, compiled by Loraine Bennett Rae. Washington County, Tennessee, Tombstone Inscriptions plus Genealogical Notes, Vol III (Nashville, Tennessee: TRAECO Printing, 1979).
- Bicentennial History of East Park, 1893-1983 (Johnson City, Tenn.: The Committee, 1983). [On East Park Methodist Church]
- \* Blount, William. *The Blount Journal, 1790-1796.* (Nashville, Tenn.: Benson Printing Company, 1955).
- Bohannon, Teresa Thomas. "The Ladies and Their Library: The History of the Johnson City, Tennessee Public Library as Revealed Through the Monday Club Archives" (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1998).
- \* Boones Creek Historical Trust. Bountiful History, Home & Hospitality Boones Creek (n. p.: Boones Creek Historical Trust, 2008).
- Bowen, Michael D. "A Politician of Principle: Three Events in the Congressional Career of B. Carroll Reece." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1999).
- Bowers, F. Suzanne. *Republican, First, Last, and Always: A Biography of B. Carroll Reece*. (Newcastle upon Tyne: Cambridge Scholars, 2010).
- Boyd, C. Clifford and Brett H. Riggs. Archaeological Investigations at the Tipton-Haynes Historical Farm, Johnson City, Tennessee. (Radford, Va.: Radford University, 1990).
- Boyd, Donna C. and C. Clifford Boyd, Jr. "An Early Nineteenth-Century Log Structure in Washington County, Tennessee," *Tennessee Anthropologist* 10, no. 2 (1985): 123-133.
- Bradshaw, Grace B... Some Phases of the Social and Economic History of Washington County, Tennessee, 1865-1917. (Thesis, University of Tennessee, Knoxville, 1942).
- Brittain, Mildred Miller. *The Descendants of Darling Jones* (Utica, Ky.: McDowell Publications, 1992).
- \* Brooks, James. *Images of America: Limestone* (Charleston, S. C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2006).

- Browning, Howard M. "Washington County Court: The Government of a Tennessee Frontier Community, 1778-1790." (Thesis, Vanderbilt University, 1938).

  -- "The Washington County Court, 1778-1789: A Study in Frontier Administration." *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 1 (1942): 328-343.
- \* Brownlow, William G. The Great Iron Wheel Examined; or, Its False Spokes Extracted, and an Exhibition of Elder Graves, Its Builder. (Nashville: for the author, 1856).
  - -- \* Sketches of the Rise, Progress, and Decline of Secession; with a Narrative of Personal Adventures among the Rebels. (Philadelphia: George W. Childs, 1862).
- Brumit, Robert F. "History of Boone's Creek School, 1851-1958." (Thesis, East Tennessee State College, 1958).
- Building for Service: Munsey Memorial Methodist Church, Johnson City, Tennessee. (Johnson City, Tenn.: The Church, 1946).
- \* Burgner, Goldene Fillers. North Carolina Land Grants in Tennessee, 1778-1791 (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, Inc., 1990 reprint of 1981 edition).
- \* Burgner, Goldene Fillers. Washington County, Tennessee Marriages 1780-1870 (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, Inc., 1985).
- \* Burgner, Goldene Fillers. Washington County Tennessee Wills 1777-1872 (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press. 1983).
- Burns, William A. Abstracts of Death and Obituary Notices Garnered from Herald-Tribune (4 volumes: vol. 1 (1967), vol. 2 (1968), vol. 3 (1969), vol. 4 (1973) (Phoenix, Ariz.: the author, 1967-1973).
- \* Caldwell, Mary French Caldwell. *Tennessee: The Dangerous Example, Watauga to 1849* (Nashville: Aurora Publishers, Inc., 1974).
- Calhoun, Catherine. "Ghost of Jonesborough," *American Heritage* 42 (Oct. 1991): 26-28.
- \* Calhoun, William G. Samuel Doak, 1749-1830: his life, his children, Washington College (Washington College, Tenn.: Pioneer Printers, 1966).
- \* Calloway, Brenda C. America's First Western Frontier: East Tennessee (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1989).
- Campbell, Billy Hugh. Rich Without a Cent (Chuckey, Tenn.: the author, 1997).
- \* Campbell, Jean Archer. *Dream a Little Dream* (n. p.: privately printed, 2008). [On the Fairview community]
- Cannon, Walter Faw. "Four Interpretations of the History of the State of Franklin," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 22 (1950): 3-18.
- \* Carr, Howard Ernest. "Washington College: a study of an attempt to provide higher education in eastern Tennessee." (Thesis, Duke University, 1935).
- \* Carter, Clarence E., ed. The Territorial Papers of the United States: The Territory South of the River Ohio, 1790-1796. (Washington, D. C.: Government Printing Office, 1936), vol. 4.
- \* Cartwright, Betty Goff Cook and Lillian Johnson Gardiner, comps. *North Carolina Land Grants in Tennessee*, 1778-1791. (Memphis: I. C. Harper, 1958).

- Centennial of Holston Presbytery Celebrated in the Jonesboro Presbyterian Church, Jonesboro, Tennessee, October 18-19, 1926. (Greeneville, Tenn.: John R. Self, 1927).
- Clark, Walter, comp. and ed. *The State Records of North Carolina*. (Goldsboro: Nash Brothers, 1899-1907), vols. 17-22, 24-25.
- Cobb, James E. "An Archaeological Reconnaissance Survey of State Route 34 in Washington and Sullivan Counties, Tennessee." Report prepared for William S. Pollard Consultants, Inc., Memphis, 1978.
- Compton, Brian Patrick. "Revised History of Fort Watauga." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 2005).
- Cook, Carolyn Pierson. *The Greater Tri-Cities: A Portrait of Progress*. (Montgomery, Ala.: Community Communications, 2001).
- \* Coulter, E. Merton. William G. Brownlow, Fighting Parson of the Southern Highlands. (Chapel Hill, N. C.: University of North Carolina Press, 1937).
- Cowan, P. D. Historical Sermon and Manual of the Presbyterian Church at Jonesborough, Tennessee. (Knoxville: Ogden Bros., 1876).
- Cox, Bob L. Remembering Johnson City. (Charleston, S. C.: History Press, 2008).
- \* Cox, Joyce and W. Eugene, eds. *History of Washington County, Tennessee*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 2001).
- \* Cox, W. Eugene. *Jonesborough's Historic Churches*. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Heritage Alliance, 2006).
- \* Cox, W. Eugene and Joyce Cox. *Jonesborough's Historic Main Street*. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Heritage Alliance of Northeast Tennessee and Southwest Virginia, 2008).
- \* Crane, Sophie and Paul Crane. *Tennessee Taproots, Courthouses of Tennessee*. (Old Hickory, Tenn.: Earle-Shields Publishers, 1976).
- \* Crawford, Earle W. Samuel Doak. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1999 reprint of 1980 edition).
- \* Creekmore, Pollyanna. "A Bibliography of the Writings of Samuel Cole Williams," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 20 (1948): 9-15.

  -- Early East Tennessee Taxpayers 1783-1839, (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, Inc., 1980).
- \* Crockett, David, with introduction and annotation by James A. Shackford and Stanley J. Folmsbee. A Narrative of the Life of David Crockett of the State of Tennessee, a Facsimile Edition. (Knoxville, Tenn.: University of Tennessee Press, 1973).
- Crouch, Billy J. "Judge Samuel Cole Williams: Businessman, Lawyer-Jurist, Dean and Historian." (Thesis, East Tennessee State College, 1956).
- \* Crowe, Martha and Mary DeVault Butcher, "The DeVault Tavern," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 93-101.
- Crutcher, Charlotte. "Asiatic Cholera in Jonesboro, 1873," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 31 (1972): 74-79.
- Daniels, Ophelia Cope. "Formative Years of Johnson City, Tennessee, 1885-1890."

- (Thesis, Tennessee State Agricultural & Industrial University, 1948).
- DeWitt, John H. "History of the Lost State of Franklin," *Tennessee Historical Magazine* 8 (1924): 167-170.
- \* Doughty, Richard. "John Sevier, John Tipton and the State of Franklin," reprinted in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., *Washington County Historical Association Speeches*, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 125-130.
- Driver, Carl S. John Sevier: Pioneer of the Old Southwest. (Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1932).
- \* Dulaney, Miriam Fink. *Humor, Rumor and Romance in Old Jonesborough*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1991).
- Dungan, Thomas P. Jeremiah Dungan, 1730-1813, Watauga Settler (n. p.: the author, 2005).
- Durham, Walter T. Before Tennessee: the Southwest Territory, 1790-1796: a narrative history of the Territory of the United States South of the River Ohio. (Piney Flats, Tenn.: Rocky Mount Historical Association, 1990).
- Edmonds, Kenneth. *Devil's Looking Glass* (Baltimore: PublishAmerica, c. 2009) [fiction]
- Embree, Elihu. The Emancipator (Complete), Published by Elihu Embree, Jonesborough, Tennessee, 1820. (Nashville: B> H. Murphy, Publisher, 1932).
- Embree, Elihu, with introduction by Ella P. Buchanan and John F. Nash. *The Emancipator*. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Embreeville Publications, 1995).
- Fain, Sara Pett. *The Fiddle and the Bow*. (Boston: Christopher Publishing House, 1952). [On Bob and Alf Taylor.]
- Essington, Meghan Sachs. "The Rebellion's Rebellious Little Brother": The Martial, Diplomatic, Political, and Personal Struggles of John Sevier, First Governor of Tennessee." (Honors Thesis, Western Carolina University, 2014).
- \* Faris, John T. Nolichucky Jack, a Thrilling Tale of John Sevier. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1999 reprint of 1927 edition).
- Farr, John. "A Glorious Failure: the State of Franklin and American Independence," Tennessee Historical Quarterly LXX (Winter 2011) 4: 276-287.
- Fielder, Nick. "Improved Medical Care vs. Historic Preservation: The Mountain Home Veterans Administration Center Case," *The Courier* 19, no. 1 (1980): 4-5, 7.
- \* Finchum, George A. "Some Activities of the Washington County Court, 1796-1836," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., *Washington County Historical Association Speeches*, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 1-8.
  -- "Washington County Court, 1796-1836." (Thesis, East Tennessee State College, 1959).
- Fink, Miriam L. "Judicial Activities in Early East Tennessee," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 7 (1935): 38-49.
  - -- "Some Phases of the Social and Economic History of Jonesboro, Tennessee, prior to the Civil War." (Thesis, University of Tennessee, Knoxville, 1934).

- Fink, Paul M. "The Bumpass Cove Mines and Embreeville," *East Tennessee Historical Society Publications* 16 (1944): 48-64.
  - -- \* "The Early Press of Jonesboro," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 10 (1938): 57-70.
  - -- "Fifty Years of Freemasonry, 1823-1872; Rhea Lodge no. 47, Jonesboro, Tennessee," *East Tennessee Historical Society Publications* 19 (1947): 25-47.
  - -- \* "Jonesboro's Chester Inn," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 27 (1955): 19-38.
  - \*-- Jonesborough: The First Century of Tennessee's First Town. (Springfield, Va.: National Technical Information Service, 1972; Publication No. 394 of the Tennessee State Planning Commission).
  - \*-- Jonesborough, The First Century of Tennessee's First Town, 1776-1876. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1989).
  - -- "The Lighter Side of History," *East Tennessee Historical Society Publications* 39 (1967): 26-41.
  - -- "Methodism in Jonesboro, Tennessee," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 22 (1950): 45-59.
  - -- "The Railroad Comes to Jonesboro," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 36, no. 2 (1977): 161-179.
  - -- "The Rebirth of Jonesboro," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 31 (1972): 223-239.
  - -- \* "Russell Bean, Tennessee's First Native Son," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 37 (1965): 31-48.
  - -- "Samuel Cole Williams," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 20 (1948): 3-8.
  - -- "Some Phases of the History of the State of Franklin," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 16 (1957): 195-213.
- First Presbyterian Church, Johnson City, 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary: History and Directory, 1869-1969. (St. Louis: Pictorial Church Directories of America, 1970).
- First Report of the President and Directors to the Stockholders of the East Tennessee and Virginia Railroad (Jonesborough, Tenn.: the railroad, 1851).
- \* First Tennessee Development District. *Broylesville, TN*. (n. p.: First Tennessee Development District, 1984). [report] (photocopy)
- \* Fischer, Marjorie Hood. *Tennesseans before 1800: Washington County*. (Galveston, Texas: Frontier Press, 1996).
- \* Folmsbee, Stanley J. "The Beginnings of the Railroad Movement in East Tennessee," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 5 (1933): 81-104.
- \* Foster, Dave. Franklin the Stillborn State and the Sevier/Tipton Political Feud. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 2003 reprint of 1994 edition).
- Foster, Isabelle. "Washington College and Washington College Academy," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 30 (Fall 1971): 241-258.
- Fry, James W. Mayne Williams, the Story of a Library. (Johnson City, Tenn.: the author, 1966).
- \* Fulton, Patty Smithdeal. Let the Record Show The True Story of Jack Smithdeal

- and Johnson City's Trial of the Century. (Franklin, Tenn.: Hillsboro Press Providence Publishing Corporation, 2001).
- \* Garland, Paul E. *The History of Early Tennessee Banks and their Issues*. (Hampton, Va.: Multi-Print, Inc., 1983).
- Garrett, William R., ed. "The Records of Washington County," *American Historical Magazine* 5 (1900): 326-384; AHM 6 (1901): 51-93, 191-192, 283-288.
- Gerson, Noel B. Franklin, America's "Lost State." (New York: Crowell-Collier Press, 1968).
- Gibson, Jo Chapman. Salem Presbyterian Church. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993).
- Glimpses of Johnson City, Tennessee. (Johnson City, Tenn.: City Community Relations Department, 1994).
- \* Gilmore, James R. *John Sevier as a Commonwealth-Builder*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1997 reprint of 1887 edition).
- Going, Mary Sue Carson. Leesburg Presbyterian Church, 1818-1982. (Jonesboro, Tenn.: Leesburg Presbyterian Church, 1982).
- \* Good, Don. East Tennessee State University. (Charleston, S. C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2010).
- \* Goodspeed's History of Tennessee: containing historical and biographical sketches of thirty East Tennessee counties: Anderson, Blount, Bradley, Campbell, Carter, Claiborne, Cocke, Grainger, Greene, Hamblen, Hamilton, Hancock, Hawkins, James, Jefferson, Johnson, Knox, Loudon, McMinn, Meigs, Monroe, Morgan, Polk, Rhea, Roane, Sevier, Sullivan, Unicoi, Washington. (Nashville: C. and R. Elder Booksellers, 1972, reprint of 1887 edition).
- Gordon, Charles O. and Jean P. Buchanan. Soaring Life's Currents: the Memoir of Charles O. Gordon, Sr. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Bydand House Publishing, 2003).
- \* Grammar, Norma Rutledge. Marriage Record of Washington County, Tennessee, 1787-1840. (Baltimore, Maryland: Genealogical Publishing Company, 1981).
- Gray Fossil Site: The number of reports, studies, theses, dissertations, etc., produced about the site is too extensive to list here. To find sources, check the Sherrod Library catalog, East Tennessee State University.
- Graybeal, Johnny. *The Railroads of Johnson City*. (Hickory, N. C.: Tarheel Press, c. 2007).
- \* Green, Linda L. *Tennessee 1850 Agricultural Census, Volume 5.* (Westminster, Maryland: Heritage Books, Inc. 2010).
- Green, Talbot. *American Nights Entertainments*. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: William A. Sparks, 1860). [Fiction by a Jonesborough native]
- Gump, Lucy Kennerly Gump. "Possessions and Patterns of Living in Washington County: the 20 Years Before Tennessee Statehood, 1777-1796." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1989).
- Hamlett, James Clifton. "Long-Lots in Washington County with Reference to Past and Present Landholding Shapes." (Thesis, East Tennessee State College, 1962).

- Harris, Nathaniel E. Autobiography: The Story of an Old Man's Life, with Reminiscences of Seventy-five Years. (Macon, Ga.: J. W. Burke, 1925).
- Hartman, Susan K. "A History of Mountain Home." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1984).
- Hartsell, Lester C. Shades of Night. (n. p.: the author, 2013).
- \* Hash, Judith Haws. "A History of the First Presbyterian Church of Jonesboro, Tennessee." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1965).
- \* Haskins, Sonya A. *Images of America, Johnson City*. (Charleston, S. C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2005).
- \* Haskins, Sonya A. *Images of America, Jonesborough*. (Charleston, S. C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2005).
- Hayes, Howard A. *Appalachian Christian Village: A History*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Appalachian Christian Village, 1992).
- \* Haywood, John. The Civil and Political History of the State of Tennessee from its EarliestSettlement up to the year 1796, Including Boundaries of the State.

  (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1999, reprint of 1891 edition.).

  [Original edition was published in 1823.]

  --\* The Natural and Aboriginal History of Tennessee, Up to the First Settlements therein by the White People in the Year 1768 and an Introductory
  - Settlements therein by the White People in the Year 1768 and an Introductory Sketch of the author, John Haywood. Mary U. Rothrock, ed. (Jackson, Tenn.: McCowat-Mercer Press, Inc., 1959).
- Herndon, George. William Tatham, 1752-1819: American Versatile. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Research Advisory Council, East Tennessee State University, 1973).
- Hicks, John H. "The Congressional Career of B. Carroll Reece, 1920-1948." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1968).
- Hill, (Eric) Associates. Johnson City, Tennessee, Population and Economic Base Study. (Atlanta: Johnson City Regional Planning Commission, 1964-65).
- Hilten, Robert L. *Pillar of Fire: The Drama of Holston United Methodism in a Changing World*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Commission on Archives and History, Holston Conference of the United Methodist Church, 1994).
- Historical Records Survey, Tennessee. Directory of Churches, Missions, and Religious Institutions of Tennessee, no. 90. Washington County. (Nashville: The Survey, Works Progress Administration, 1942).
- History of Antioch Baptist Church: Celebrating 125 Years of Ministry, October 3, 1875-December 31, 2000. (Johnson City, Tenn.: The Committee, c. 2001).
- History of Central Baptist Church, Johnson City, Tennessee: In Celebration of the 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary, 1869-1969. (Bristol, Tenn.: Preston Printing Co., 1969).
- History of First Presbyterian Church, Johnson City, Tennessee. (Johnson City, Tenn.: The Church, c. 1994).
- History of Sulphur Springs Community: A Tennessee Homecoming '86 Project. (Sulphur Springs, Tenn.: Sulphur Springs Home Demonstration Club, 1986).
- A History of Sulphur Springs United Methodist Church and Sulphur Springs Historic Camp Meeting Grounds, 1820-1984. (n. p.: n. p., 1984).
- Hixson, Grover C. A Brief History of King's Mountain Post No. 24: American Legion,

- Department of Tennessee, Johnson City, 1919-1952. (Kingsport, Tenn.: Franklin Printing Co.., c. 1952.
- Holland, John W. "Building of the East Tennessee and Virginia Railroad," *East Tennessee Historical Society Publications* 4 (1932): 83-101.
- Holley, George W. David Preston Sherfy: Kinsman and Cavalryman. (Knoxville, Tenn.: Earthtide Publications, 1986).
- \* Holley, George W. and Margaret. "History of Knob Creek Community," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 13-26.
- Holley, Margaret Sherfey. A Summary of the Minutes of Snow Chapel Baptist Church and Snow Memorial Baptist Church, 1892-1993. (Johnson City, Tenn.: the compiler, 1993).
- \* Hougland, Margaret W. and Betty Jane Hylton. Washington County, Tennessee Death Records, 1925-1936. (Johnson City, Tenn.: CopyNet, Inc., 2009).
- Hsiung, David C. "Isolation and Integration in Upper East Tennessee, 1780-1860: the Historical Origins of Appalachian Characterizations." (Dissertation, University of Michigan, 1991).
  - -- A Mountaineer in Motion: the Memoir of Dr. Abraham Jobe, 1817-1906. (Knoxville, Tenn.: University of Tennessee Press, 2009).
  - -- Two Worlds in the Tennessee Mountains: Exploring the Origins of Appalachian Stereotypes. (Lexington: University Press of Kentucky, 1997).
- Humphrey, Richard A. History of Cherokee United Methodist Church of Johnson City District, Holston Conference. (n. p.: The Church, 1984.
- \* Humphreys, Dr. Sam. "Old Log Houses of Washington County," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 107-112.
- Irwin, Ned L. "Cone & Adler: Old World Ways and New World Business," *Journal of East Tennessee History* 74 (2002), 38-57.
  - -- "History of the Washington County Archives, Part I," *Bulletin of the Watauga Association of Genealogists* 41 (2012) 2: 88-94; "History of the Washington County Archives, Part II," *Bulletin of the Watauga Association of Genealogists* 42 (2013) 1: 5-8.
  - -- "The Washington County Court-House, a history," *Bulletin of the Watauga Association of Genealogists* 42 (2013) 2: 88-98.
- Isbell, Rebecca. *Everyone Has a Story to Tell*. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Olde Town Pub., 2004). [fiction]
- Jackson, George E. "The Nolichucky Settlements: An Introduction." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1986).
- \* James, Marquis. *The Life of Andrew Jackson*. (Camden, N. J.: The Haddon Craftsmen, Inc., 1937).
- Johnson City and the People of Northeast Tennessee. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Jostens Books, 2006).
- Johnson City Fire Department, 1891-1991. (Johnson City, Tenn.: The Department, 1991).

- Johnson-Schmidt, Elise. *Historic Structure Report Chester Inn, Jonesborough, Tennessee*. (Knoxville, Tenn.: Bullock, Smith, 1989).
- Jones, Blake W. "The State of Franklin and its Quest for Independence," *Journal of East Tennessee History* 79 (2007): 41-62.
- Jones, James B. "The Lost State of Franklin: Sevier, Secession and Statehood, part 1," *The Courier* (Tennessee Historical Commission) 38, no. 1 (1999): 3-5; and "The Lost State of Franklin: Sevier, Secession and Statehood, part 2," *The Courier* (Tennessee Historical Commission) 38, no. 2 (2000): 4-5.
- Jonesborough Genealogical Association. Early Settlers of Washington County, Tennessee. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: the association, 2014).
- Junior Service League. *Mountain Mischief*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Specialty Printing Co., 1964).
- Keebler, Julia Bacon. *The Rural School of the Twentieth Century*. (Maryville, Tenn.: Brazos Press, 1969).
- \* Keesee, Troy R. The Wataugah Land Purchases. (Knoxville: T. R. Keesee, 1997).
- Kennedy, Paul. *Paul Kennedy The End of the Day*. (Cologne: Darling Publications, 2009) [On Wells-Smith House in Jonesborough]
- Kessler, Chip. Buccaneer Basketball: Eighty Years of Basketball History at East Tennessee State University. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1990).
- Konrad, Dr. Karl. "Milton Keen's Store in Jonesborough," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 43-50.
- \* Kozsuch, Mildred S. "Homes, Sites and Districts on the National Register in Washington County," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., *Washington County Historical Association Speeches*, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 113-123.
  - -- Thirty-six Old Picture Postcards of Elizabethton, Johnson City, and Jonesboro Ready to Mail. (Jonesboro, Tenn.: M. Kozsuch, c. 1982.
  - -- ed. Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-1988. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: the association, 1993).
- Lacy, Eric Russell. "The Persistent State of Franklin," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 23 (1964): 321-332.
- Langston High School: Golden Tigers, 1892-1992. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Pip Printers, 1992).
- Lasley, Gene. Jesus Led Me All the Way: An Epic Spiritual Saga of Tennessee's Oldest Church from the Great Awakening to the Twenty-first Century.

  (Johnson City, Tenn.: Interstate Graphics, 2010). [On Buffalo Ridge Baptist Church]
- Lawson, Dennis T. "The Tipton-Haynes Place I. A Landmark of East Tennessee," Tennessee Historical Quarterly 29 (1970): 105-124.
- Lay, Elery A. An Industrial and Commercial History of the Tri-Cities in Tennessee-Virginia. (Kingsport, Tenn.: Lay Publications, c. 1982).
- Lee, Tom. "Continuity and Change in Washington County, Tennessee, 1835-1885:

- Attitudes, Elites, and the Quest for Development." (Thesis, Wake Forest University, 1993).
- -- "Rise Up and Call Us Blessed": From Farm to Factory in the Tri-Cities, Tennessee-Virginia, 1900-1950." (Dissertation, University of Tennessee, Knoxville, 2001).
- -- The Tennessee-Virginia Tri-Cities: Urbanization in Appalachia, 1900-1950. (Knoxville: University of Tennessee Press, 2005).
- Lester, Anne J. "Settlement Patterns in the Upper Counties of East Tennessee to 1796." (Master's thesis, North Carolina State University, 1981).
- \* Lewis, J. O. Johnson City, Tennessee, the Way We Were, 1909. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1989 reprint of 1909 edition).
- \* Lucas, S. Emmett and Ella Sheffield. Washington County, Tennessee Settlements of Estates, 1790-1867. (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, 1999).
- Lutenbacher, Cindy A. "The Road Company of Johnson City, Tennessee: A Case Study of a Community-Centered, Creative-Collaborative, Original Works, Professional Southern Theatre." (Dissertation, Northwestern University, 1989).
- MacRae, Ann Cameron. Women at the Loom: Handweaving in Washington County, Tennessee, 1840-1860. (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 2001).

  -- Women at the Loom: Handweaving in Washington County, Tennessee, 1840-1860. (Johnson City, Tenn.: the author, 2001). [based on her thesis]
- Maher, James A. "Johnson City, Tennessee," East Tennessee Historical and Biographical, 441-451.
- Massengill, Samuel Evans. "Colonel John Tipton," Historical Society of Washington County, Virginia Publications, *Bulletin No.* 7 (December 31, 1942): 83-92.
- \* Mathews, Maxine, "Old Inns of East Tennessee," East Tennessee Historical Society *Publications* 2 (1930): 22-33. [Chester Inn]
- Mausolf, Robert W. *Too Young, Too Late to the Fight.* (n. p.: CreateSpace, 2011). [autobiography]
- McBride, Robert M., ed. "A Note on Washington County," *Tennessee Historical Quarterly* 31 (1972): 279.
- McCown, Mary Hardin. Brief Chronological History of Johnson City, Tennessee and Three Suggested Historical Tours of the Johnson City Area. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Chamber of Commerce, 1963).
  - -- 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary History and Directory, 1871-1971, First Christian Church, Johnson City, Tennessee. (Johnson City, Tenn.: n. p., 1971).
  - -- \* "The J. Hartsell Memora: the Journal of a Tennessee Captain in the War of 1812, Part 1," East Tennessee Historical Society *Publications* 11 (1939): 93-115; Part 2 published in ETSH *Publications* 12 (1940): 118-146.
  - -- Washington County, Tennessee Records, Transcribed by Mary Hardin McCown. Vol 1, Washington County Lists of Taxables, 1778-1801, edited by Nancy E. Jones Stickley and Inez Burns. (Johnson City, Tenn., privately printed, 1964).

- Memorial Services Held in the House of Representatives and Senate of the United States: together with remarks presented in eulogy of Brazilla Carroll Reece, late a Representative from Tennessee. (Washington, D. C.: U. S. Government Printing Office, 1961).
- Minutes of the Baptist Church on Cherokee Creek, Washington County, Tennessee, 1783-1883. (n. p.: n. p., c. 1975).
- Molly, Johnny. Five-star Trails, Tri-Cities of Tennessee & Virginia: Your Guide to the Area's Most Beautiful Hikes in and around Johnson City, Kingsport, and Bristol. (n. p.: n. p., no date).
- Mountain Home National Cemetery (Washington, D.C.: Veterans Administration, 1991).
- "The Mysterious Lost State of Franklin: the Story of America's First Secession." A documentary film by Buck Kahler. (Nolichucky, Tenn.: Nolichucky Pictures, 2011).
- \* Nash, Dr. John. "History of the Embree House, Telford, Tennessee," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 37-41.
- Nelson, Selden, "The Tipton Family of Tennessee," East Tennessee Historical Society *Publications* 67-76.
- \* Nikazy, Eddie M. Washington County, Tennessee Death Record Abstracts, 1908-1916. (Bowie, Maryland: Heritage Books, 1994).
- Ninth Annual Report of the President and Directors to the Stockholders of the East Tennessee and Virginia Railroad. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: the railroad, 1858).
- North Carolina Department of Archives and History. State Census of North Carolina, 1784-1787. (Norfolk, Va.: n. p., 1971).
- Parrish, John. *A Biographical Sketch of the Life of Colonel John Tipton* (Asheville, N. C.: the author, 2008).
- Perdue, Theda. "Plum Grove: The Biography of a Site." Report prepared for Forest Service, Southern Region, U. S. Department of Agriculture, 1979. [On early home of John Sevier]
- Personal and Historical Reflections on One's Community. (Boones Creek, Tenn.: Boones Creek Middle School, 2005).
- Peters, Robert C. "John Sevier—A Re-evaluation." (Thesis, North Texas State University, 1971).
- Piney Grove Neighborhood Study. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Department of Planning, 1979).
- Poteat, Macie. Watauga Avenue Presbyterian Church: A Century of Dedication, 1892-
  - 1992. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Sabre Printing, 1992).
- \* The Pottery of Charles F. Decker: A Life Well Made. (Jonesborough/Washington County History Museum and Historic Jonesborough Visitors Center; printed in Korea, 2004).
- \* Price, Charles Edwin. *Haunted Jonesborough*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993).

- Price, Charles Edwin. I'd Rather Have a Talking Frog: Tales from Johnson City. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993).
- The Princeton Story. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Sabre Printers, 1998). [On the Princeton community]
- \* Pruitt, A. B. Tennessee Land Entries: Washington County 1778-1796, Part 1: #1-1478. (n. p.: n. p., 1997).
- \* Pruitt, A. B. Tennessee Land Entries: Washington County 1778-1796, Part 2: #1479-3132. (n. p.: n. p., 1997).
- \* Pruitt, A. B. Tennessee Land Entries: Washington County 1778-1796, Part 3: Supplements, Extra Material & Index. (n. p.: n. p., 1997).
- \* Pruitt, A. B. Tennessee Land Warrants: Volume 4: Part 1: Greene County and Sullivan County Warrants. (n. p.: n. p., 1999).
- \* Pruitt, A. B. Tennessee Land Warrants Volume 4: Part 2: Surveyor's Rights, Preemption Claims, Evans' Battalion, Guard Rights, Etc. (n. p.: n. p., 1999).
- \* Pruitt, A. B. Tennessee Land Warrants Volume 4: Part 3: Index. (n.p.: n. p., 1999).
- Queener, Vernon M. "William G. Brownlow as an Editor," East Tennessee Historical Society *Publications* (4 (1932): 67-82.
- \* Ramsey, James Gettys McGready. The Annals of Tennessee to the End of the Eighteenth Century: Comprising Its Settlement, as the Watauga Association, from 1769 to 1777; a Part of North Carolina, from 1777 to 1784; the State of Franklin, from 1784-1788; a Partof North Carolina, from 1788-1790; the Territory of the United States, South of the Ohio, from 1790 to 1796; the State of Tennessee, from 1796 to 1800. (Charleston, S. C.: John Russell, 1853).

  -- \* The Annals of Tennessee to the End of the Eighteenth Century: Comprising Its Settlement, as the Watauga Association, from 1769 to 1777; a Part of North Carolina, from 1777 to 1784; the State of Franklin, from 1784-1788; a Partof North Carolina, from 1788-1790; the Territory of the United States, South of the Ohio, from 1790 to 1796; the State of Tennessee, from 1796 to 1800. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1999, reprint of 1967 edition). [Original edition was published in 1853.]

  -- "Samuel Doak, D.D.," in William B. Sprague, Annals of the American
- Pulpit... (New York: Robert Carter & Brothers, 1868), vol. 3, p. 396. \* Rae, Loraine Bennett. Washington County, Tennessee: Deeds, 1775-1800. (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, Inc., 1991).
- \* Rae, Loraine Bennett. Washington County, Tennessee: Deeds, 1797-1817. (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, Inc., 1993).
- Rankin, Robert Stanley, "The Oldest College West of the Alleghanies," East Tennessee Historical Society *Publications* 1 (1929): 19-26.
- \* Rasmussen, Geoffrey D. East Tennessee Tax Records Index Volume I: Washington County, 1778-1821. (Westminster, Maryland: Heritage Books, Inc., 2005).
- \* Rasmussen, Geoffrey D. East Tennessee Tax Records Index Volume II: Washington County, 1822-1839. (Westminster, Maryland: Heritage Books, Inc., 2005).
- \* Rasmussen, Geoffrey D. East Tennessee Tax Records Index Volume III:

- Washington County, 1840-1850. (Westminster, Maryland: Heritage Books, Inc., 2005).
- Raymond, Tom. Timeless Voices: Images of the National Storytelling Festival. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: National Storytelling Press of the National Storytelling Association, 1997).
- Register, Alvaretta Kenan, transc., State Census of North Carolina, 1784-1787: From the Records in the North Carolina Department of Archives and History. 2<sup>nd</sup> ed. (Baltimore: Genealogical Publishing Company, 1987).
- A Report of the Survey of the Finances and Management of the Government of Washington County, Tennessee prepared for the County Court of Washington County... (Nashville: Tennessee Taxpayers Association, Inc., 1934).
- Rice, De Long. "Old Limber": or, The Tale of the Taylors. (Nashville, Tenn.: McQuiddy Printing Company, 1921). [About Bob and Alf Taylor.]
- Roberts, L. Thomas and Jerry Robertson. *East Tennessee State University Football*. (Charleston, S. C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2007).
- Robinson, Blackwell Pierce. "Willie Jones of Halifax," North Carolina Historical Review 18 (1941): 1-26, 133-170.
- Rodgers, John. *Geology and Mineral Deposits of Bumpass Cove, Unicoi and Washington Counties, Tennessee*. Tennessee Department of Conservation, Division of Geology Bulletin 54. (Nashville: State of Tennessee, 1948).
- Rogers, Stephen. "Family Potters: Tennessee's Forgotten Craftsmen," *The Courier* 18, no. 2 (1980): 4-5. [On Charles Decker family of Washington County]
- Rose, Dorothy Carter. Stories from the Past: Anecdotes about Camp Meeting dating to 1897 (Johnson City, Tenn.: n. p., c. 1999).
- \* Rowan, Frances D. and Eva Reeser. *History of the Philadelphia Cumberland Presbyterian Church, Limestone, Tennessee 1847-1985.* (Bishop, California: Kittle Printing. 1985).
- \* Royalty, Dr. Dale. "Eighteenth and Nineteenth Century Historic Structures in Washington County," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 51-82.
- \* Russell, Dava Lee. A Family's Heritage, Stories from Main Street, Jonesborough, Tennessee. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Wilco Publishing Company, 1996).
- St. Mary's Catholic Church: Celebrating Our Faith, 100 Years, 1906-2006. (Johnson City, Tenn.: The Church, c. 2006).
- Sams, L. Phillip. "The First Sixty Years: A History of the West Walnut Street Church of Christ, Johnson City, Tennessee." (Thesis, Emmanuel School of Religion, 1982).
- \* Sauceman, Fred W. An Elegant Sufficiency: More Recipes and Remembrances from East Tennessee State University. (Johnson City, Tenn.: East Tennessee State University, 2001).
  - -- Home and Away, A University Brings Food to the Table Recipes and Remembrances from East Tennessee State University. (Johnson City, Tenn.: East Tennessee State University, 2000).

- Saunders, William L., comp. and ed. *The Colonial Records of North Carolina*, volume 9 (Raleigh: Josephus Daniels, 1890).
- Sayers, Jerry Alan. "Disunited States: The Lost State of Franklin and Frontier State Movements at the Dawn of the American Republic." (Thesis, University of Virginia, 2002).
- \* Schweitzer, George K. War of 1812 Genealogy. (Knoxville, Tenn.: the author, 2004).
- "Secrets of the Nolichucky River." A documentary film by Buck Kahler. (n. p.: Nolpix Media, LLC, 2017). [Documents the archeological investigation of Cherokee artifacts found at a farm along the Nolichucky River in Washington County conducted by Dr. Jay Franklin and associates of East Tennessee State University.]
- Sepello, Margaret Ellis. Cherokee Mountain People. (n. p.: n. p., 1995).
  - -- Dry Creek: Cherokee Mountain People. (n. p.: n. p., 1995).
  - -- Union Church of Christ Cemetery: Cherokee Community, Washington County, Tennessee. (n. p.: n. p., 1995).
- Sevier, Cora Bales and Nancy S. Madden. Sevier Family History with the Collected Letters of Gen. John Sevier, First Governor of Tennessee. (Washington, D. C.: privately printed, 1961).
- \* Shackford, James Atkins. *David Crockett, the Man and the Legend*. (Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1956).
- \* Sharp, Dr. R. Chesla and Dr. Ruth M. "History of Broylesville, 1783-1985," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 27-36.
- \* Shackford, James Atkins. *David Crockett, the Man and the Legend*. (Chapel Hill, N. C.: University of North Carolina Press, 1956).
- Shell, William S. *Historic Jonesboro* (n. p.: n. p., 19--).
- Simmons, Dessie Little and Fred Simmons. *Robert Young, Sr.: Patriot and Pioneer*. (Easley, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, Inc., 1984).
- \* Sims, Becky Poteat and William E. Kennedy. *Feelings of Jonesborough*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Southeastern Color Graphics, Inc., 1986).
- Six Decades of Progress: Johnson City Area Chamber of Commerce, 1915-1975. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Don & Mignon, 1976).
- Smith, Ethel Wheeler, ed. Washington County, Tennessee Marriages and Wills. (Johnson City: Parrish Printing, 1961).
- \* Smith, Ross. Reminiscences of an Old-Timer. (n. p.: n. p, 1930).
- Sorrell, Robert. *Historic Homes of Northeast Tennessee*. (Charleston, S. C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2016).
- South Central Student Preservation Society. Stories from the Nolichucky River Valley. (Chuckey, Tenn.: South Central Elementary School, 2001).
- Stahl, Ray. A Beacon to Health Care: the Story of the Johnson City Medical Center Hospital. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Board of Directors of Johnson City Medical Center Hospital, 1989).
  - -- Greater Johnson City: A Pictorial History. (Virginia Beach, Va.: Donning

- Company, 1983, revised edition 1992).
- -- Six Decades of Progress: Johnson City Area Chamber of Commerce, 1915-1975. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Don & Mignon, 1976).
- -- Tennessee-Virginia Energy Corporation: A Company History. (Bristol, Tenn.: Tennessee-Virginia Energy Corporation, 1982).
- -- \* "What Johnson Citians Did for Entertainment 100 Years Ago," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., *Washington County Historical Association Speeches*, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 83-91.
- Stahl, Ray and Ned L. Irwin. *The Last Empire Builder: A Life of George L. Carter,* 1857-1936. (Johnson City, Tenn.: East Tennessee State University, 2012).
- \* Sulphur Springs: Tour of Historic Homes, A Homecoming '86 Project. (n. p.: The Committee for the Homecoming '86 Tour of Homes, 1986).
- Taber, Betty Joyce. *The Sergeant Has Four Legs.* (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, c. 1993) [The "Sergeant" is a police dog.]
- Tannewitz, Frank A. "The Bank of East Tennessee." The Numismatist (June 1965).
- \* Tarr, Dr. Donald. "Bashor-Tarr Mill of Knob Creek," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed. Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 9-12.
- Taylor, James P. *Life and Career of Senator Robert L. Taylor*. (Nashville, Tenn.: The Bob Taylor Publishing Co., 1913).
- Taylor, Robert L. "An Inquiry into the Background and Personalities of Governors Alf and Bob Taylor, 1848-1886." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1964).
- Tedesco, Marie. "Appalachia Becomes Mainstream: From Down-Home Baseball to the Rookie League in Johnson City, Tennessee," *Journal of East Tennessee History* 64 (1992): 20-40.
- Tennessee State Planning Commission, Upper East Tennessee Office. *Historic District Plan, Jonesboro, Tennessee*. (Johnson City, Tenn.; The Commission, 1972).
- Tennessee State Library and Archives. "Inventory of Washington County Records." (Nashville: State Library and Archives, 1964). [unpublished transcript]
- Tennessee Valley Authority, Industry Division. Agricultural-Industrial Survey of Washington County, Tennessee. (Knoxville: TVA, 1934).
- This Is My Story: An Anthology of American Veterans' Memories of Service. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Johnson City Press, 2005). [David Crockett High School history students' essays of interviews with local veterans.]
- Thomas, James F. "The History of the First Baptist Church of Jonesboro, Tennessee." (Thesis, East Tennessee State College, 1955).
- \* Tindell, Samuel W. and Samuel Cole Williams. *The Baptists of Tennessee*. (Kingsport, Tenn.: Southern Publishers, 1930).
- Tipton, Charles D. *Tipton: The First Five American Generations, A Short History of the Tipton Family.* (Baltimore: Gateway Press, Inc., 1998). [Tipton-Haynes Historic Site has a copy.]
- \* Toms, Gary R. and William R. Gann. Widow's Dowers of Washington County,

- *Tennessee, 1803-1899.* (Milford, Ohio: Little Miami Publishing Company, 2004).
- Toomey, Glen A. Bicentennial Holston: Tennessee's First Baptist Association and Its Affiliated Churches, 1786-1985, Johnson City, Tennessee. (Morristown, Tenn.: the author, 1985).
- Treasured Times: Life in the West View Area. (Limestone, Tenn.: West View School, 2003).
- \* Turner, Francis Marion. *Life of General John Sevier*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1997).
- Usary, Carolyn S. "Rhea Wells (1891-1962), Jonesboro, Tennessee: Author and Illustrator of Children's Books." (Thesis, East Tennessee State University, 1973).
- Verghese, Abraham. My Own Country: A Doctor's Story of a Town and Its People in the Age of AIDS. (New York: Simon and Schuster, 1994).
- A Visitor's Guide to Historic Jonesborough, Tennessee's Oldest Town: Close Encounters with History on the Old Great Stage Road (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Stage Road Interiors, c. 1986).
- Waage, Frederick O. *The Birth Spoon*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Little Creek Books, imprint of Jan-Carol Publishing, Inc., 2015). [Fiction set in Johnson City]
- \* Walter P. Brownlow Memorial Addresses Delivered in the House of Representatives and the Senate of the United States, Sixty-first Congress, Third Session. (Washington, D. C.: The Joint Committee on Printing, 1911).
- War of the Rebellion: A Compilation of the Official Records of Union and Confederate Armies (Washington, D. C.: Government Printing Office, 1889). [For Civil War military operations in the county and area, check various entries in this multi-volume work.]
- \* Washington County, American Revolution Bicentennial Committee. *Historic Jonesborough Days* 1976. (n. p.: n. p., c. 1976).
- \* Washington County Chapter, Association for the Preservation of Tennessee Antiquities, *Some Historic Landmarks of Upper East Tennessee* (Johnson City, Tenn.: East Tennessee State University Press, 1963).
- \* Watauga Association of Genealogists, Upper East Tennessee, *History of Washington County, Tennessee*, 1988. (Marceline, Missouri: Walsworth Press, 1988).
- \* Watauga Association of Genealogists, Upper East Tennessee, *Tennessee Bible and Family Records* (Waynesville, N. C.: Don Mills, Inc., 1996).
- \* Watauga Association of Genealogists, Northeast Tennessee, Washington County, Tennessee Marriage Records 1871-1899. (Baltimore, Maryland: Gateway Press, Inc., 2004).
- Weaver, Clarence E. *Illustrated Johnson City, Tennessee*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Chamber of Commerce, 1915).
- \* White, Kathrine Keogh. The King's Mountain Men, the Story of the Battle with Sketches of the American Soldiers who Took Part. (Dayton, Va.: Joseph K. Ruebush Company, 1924).

- White, Vickie Lee. On Fear's Edge. (n. p.: n. p., no date). [fiction]
- Wiefering, Edna. Washington County, Tennessee Vital Statistics. (Cleveland, Tenn.: Cleveland Public Library, 2005).
- Wilkinson, Drane, III. A Guide to Historic Preservation in Jonesborough, TN. (Jonesborough, Tenn.: Historic Jonesborough Foundation, 1994).
- Williams, Frank B. East Tennessee State University: A University's Story, 1911-1980. (Johnson City, Tenn.: East Tennessee State University, 1991).
- Williams, Samuel Cole. *Ann Robertson: An Unsung Tennessee Heroine*. (Nashville: Tennessee Historical Commission, 1944).
  - -- \* Dawn of Tennessee Valley and Tennessee History. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1937).
  - -- ed. Early Travels in the Tennessee Country, 1540-1800. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1928). [Includes chapter on the travels of Andre Michaux in the county.]
  - -- "The First Territorial Division Named for Washington," *Tennessee Historical Magazine* (series 2) 2 (1931-1932): 153-164.
  - -- "The Founder of Tennessee's First Town: Major Jesse Walton," East Tennessee Historical Society *Publications* 2 (1930): 70-80.
  - -- General John T. Wilder, Commander of the Lightning Brigade. (Bloomington, Ind.: Indiana University Press, 1936).
  - -- \* "Henderson and Company's Purchase Within The Limits of Tennessee," *Tennessee Historical Magazine* 5 (April 1919) no. 1: 3-5-27.
  - -- \* *History of Johnson City and Its Environs*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1940, 1954).
  - -- \* *History of the Lost State of Franklin*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1924, revised ed. 1933).
  - -- \* ed. "Journal of Events (1825-1873) of David A. Deaderick," *East Tennessee Historical Society Publications* 8 (1936): 121-137; 9 (1937): 93-110.
  - -- The Lincolns and Tennessee. (Harrogate, Tenn.: Dept. of Lincolniana, Lincoln Memorial University, 1942).
  - -- Phases of Southwest Territory History: A Contribution to the Celebration of the Sesqui-Centennial of the Territory, October 13, 1940. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1940).
  - -- \* Tennessee During the Revolutionary War. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1944).
  - -- The Tennessee State Flag. (n. p.: n. p., 1943).
  - -- "Washington County Bar—the First Bar West of the Alleghanies," Tennessee Bar Association Proceedings 16 (1897): 95-111.
  - -- \* "Western Representation in North Carolina Assemblies, 1776-1790," East Tennessee Historical Society Publications 14 (1942): 106-112.
- -- \* William Tatham, Wataugan. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Watauga Press, 1947). Williams, Samuel Cole and Horace M. Du Bose. Historical Sketch and Dedicatory

- Address: Dedication of a Granite Marker at the Site of William Nelson's Home and of Nelson's Chapel Where Bishop Asbury First Preached in the Tennessee Country, 1788. (n. p.: n. p, 1926).
- Williams, Virginia. *History of the First Presbyterian Church, Johnson City, Tennessee*. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Young's Printing and Bindery, 1994).
- \* Works Progress Administration. Washington County Tennessee Superior Court Minutes 1791-1804. (Greenville, S. C.: Southern Historical Press, reprint of 1936 edition).
- \* Wright, Elizabeth L. Through the Eyes of Our Future, Johnson City, Tennessee. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 2000).
- Wyman, Thomas S. "Tennessee Places: The British Misadventure in Embreeville," Tennessee Historical Quarterly 54, no. 2 (1995): 98-111.
- Yeargin, Billy and Christopher Bickers. A History of Burley Tobacco in East Tennessee & Western North Carolina. (Charleston, S. C.: The History Press, 2015.
- \* Young, Malone. "Pioneer Routeways of Northeast Tennessee," in Mildred S. Kozsuch, ed., Washington County Historical Association Speeches, 1987-88. (Johnson City, Tenn.: Overmountain Press, 1993): 103-105.
- Zimmerman, Elena Irish. *Bristol to Knoxville: A Postcard Tour*. (Dover, N. H.: Arcadia, c. 1996) [Includes Washington County images]